
 

 

 

 

Dear praying friends and family, 

I wanted to share with you all an encouraging story. There is a local church in the town of Zamość about 130 

miles south of us, which is going through an extremely difficult time and they have asked me to make some 

trips down there to help out. I spent a couple days there this weekend: eating, singing, preaching, talking, 

praying and more eating. At a meal I sat across the table from a man who has been recently saved. I asked him 

if he would tell me the story of how God worked in his life to lead him to repentance. At that point his face lit 

up and he said, “You are part of that story.” I was very interested, but had no idea how I could be part of his 

story, having never met him before. He explained how about a year and a half ago he began watching 

YouTube videos on the subject of politics and he watched some videos made by a man who claimed to be an 

evangelical pastor. The pastor said that the Bible is a greater authority than the Catholic church. So the man I 

was talking to sent an email requesting a free Gideon’s New Testament. When he received it, his interest in 

politics fell by the wayside and he started reading the bible on a daily basis. He also searched the internet for 

other evangelical pastors. Which is when he found our YouTube channel. For the next couple months he 

watched many of the sermons available there. He eventually began searching for a local church and found the 

one that he is currently attending. He and his wife are both born again and are looking forward to being 

baptized and added to the church.  

Praise God for His work in saving this couple and what an amazing blessing that our local church in Siedlce got 

to play a part in that story. As we publish sermons and other materials online, who knows how, when and 

where God will use it.  

Also please pray for us as we are considering starting a Bible study in the Ukrainian language. Because of 

problems in Ukraine more than 2 million Ukrainians have immigrated into Poland. Please pray that God would 

give us wisdom as we think and pray about the best way to minister to these immigrants.  

One more bit of information is that a church in Michigan is considering supporting our ministry financially and 

has asked me to come meet with them at the beginning of November. So I will be making a quick trip to 

Michigan in a few days. Please pray for Sarah and the girls as they hold down the fort in Siedlce without me.  

Thank you for your prayers for us. May God bless each of you! 


